Town Board Minutes
May 10, 2016

The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on May 10, 2016 at 56 Geneva
St. Dresden New York and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM.

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Councilman; Burge Morris, Colby Petersen, Peter
Martini and Lawrence Martin

Others present: George Thompson, Dwight James- Code Officer, Grant & Linda Downs,
Bill & Jane Crumlish, Richard & Nye Nelson,

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance.

Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for review.

Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini, that the bills on the General A & B accounts in
the amount of S 5,687.40 be paid, carried

Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the Hwy DA & DB accounts in
the amount of $ 9,827.43 be paid, carried.

Motion by Mr. Flynn 2" Mr. Morris to re-appoint Martin Gibson to the Zoning Board of
Appeals for a term to 2021, carried.

After a brief discussion on minutes, Mr. Martin inquired about the farm animal waste
issue brought up last month by a hiker on the Outlet Trail who reported it. What action
was taken on this. Mr. Flynn replied no action, as it is not in the town of Torrey.
Property in question is located in Town of Milo, Torrey has no jurisdiction, Leslie Church,
Milo Supervisor, will be contacted about this potential pig manure runoff into the
Outlet.

Mr. Petersen stated DEC was contacted on this concern, and after visiting the site
determined there is no manure runoff into Keuka Outlet, therefore no violation.

Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Morris to approve April minutes, carried.

Old Business: Planning Board submitted Comp Plan update, Clerk reported response
from Lt Matt Lochner NYS DEC regarding Section 5.3M Firearms Ordinance. Board
questioned if this policy could be made into a law. Lt. Lockner stated in a letter that
there is no law of such around, Canandaigua, Keuka or Seneca Lakes. If would be
impossible to enforce with the Federal regulations in place below the High Water Mark
along the lake. The Planning Board determined if the law could not be enacted, then
section 5.3M should be removed in its entirety.

Motion by Mr. Martini 2" Mr. Morris to approve changes in the Comp Plan as submitted
by the Planning Board with the deletion of Policy 5.3M, carried.



Mr. James gave the code report. Issued 9 permits, 5 C of O, 1 Area Variance application,
5 site visits, 10 building progress visits, 130 miles traveled.

Mr. Chambers gave the highway report. After finding many issues with the loaned
Admar sweeper it was returned. He found out that the broom can be attached to the
back hoe, many townships have a dedicated tractor with the broom attached. On the
back three point hitch, a water tank could be added. He will research this further.

Due to pooling water issues, a crossover pipe was lowered on Henderson Rd.

Torrey 3 had new bake drums all around after 175000 miles.

Installed two new culverts on Roy Road, while cleaning the ditch the Verion phone line
was cut in two. The line was buried only three inches deep, due to tile in the field the
phone line runs out to the ditch, then along the ROW ditch line then back into the field.
Verizon employees ae on strike, the phone line is still not repaired.

Received an estimate from Seneca Stone to shim Arrowhead Beach Rd for S 45,000. This
work has been scheduled for May 25,

Laborer Josh Wood and he will attend Highway School at Cornell June 6" -9t

Richard & Nye Nelson- Carlson Rd have written a letter requesting the Town Board to
remove their properties from the proposed Water District 1. They have a good well and
have the only residence on this road. The Water Committee and engineer will review
this letter and make a recommendation to the Town Board.

Mr. Martini reported that Atlas Holdings had a teleconference regarding the status of
the reopening of Greenidge Station. They have started from the beginning with the
permitting process with both DEC and EPA. They are applying as a new plant, which with
all the pollution control updates already installed will make it the cleanest producing
power plant in the country. Previous teleconference indicated that the proposed Gas
Pipe line from Town of Milo to the Greenidge Station has received approval to begin
construction.

Motion by Mr. Flynn 2" Mr. Morris that the Town Clean-up will be held on July 30 and
31" 8:00am - 2:00pm, carried.

Next Water Committee meeting: May 17" at 3:30 PM in the Town meeting room.
Motion by Mr. Flynn 2"4 Mr. Morris to adjourn at 8:00 pm carried.

Respectfully yours,






